
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
  
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
                   

 
Visit our Website: www.alma-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au or download the Alma App to your smartphone through the Apple App Store or Android Google Play Market 

  Term 3 
  Week 10 
 Monday 13th September 2021 

Telephone: (08) 80882181 www.alma-p.schools.nsw.edu.au Fax: (08) 80873691 

LOCK DOWN TO CONTINUE FOR BROKEN HILL LGA 

Unfortunately, as announced today, the Broken Hill LGA will remain in lockdown, this means that 
we will continue home learning for next week (Week 10). This will then lead into the school 
holidays when all the home learning teachers AKA parents can have a well-deserved two week 
break! Let’s hope we have better news for Term 4! 

The advice from the NSW Department of Education is that parents and carers must continue to 
keep children across primary school and school-based preschool – at home unless they need to 
be at school.  

Schools will have minimal supervision from 8.30am on site for those students who cannot be 
educated at home, for example if their parent or carer is an essential worker. 

WEEK 10 
The school learning packs for Week 10 became available from 12:00-3:00pm today (Friday 10th 
September).  
 
All packs are to be collected from the Comstock Street gate near office. Previous packs can also 
be returned at this gate. 

Follow the physical distancing rules and avoid gathering outside of the school gate and adhere to 
mask wearing requirements.  

Tell Them from Me Survey 
So far, we have only had 1 family complete this survey. It is so important to us as a school that we 
get feedback from you all to help us make the improvements we need in order to make a great 
school greater! 
The Tell Them From Me surveys provide schools with student, teacher and parent perspectives 
about the engagement and wellbeing of their students. This information is valuable to schools and 
can be used to identify strengths and successes, as well as areas to target for improvement. 
Parents and caregivers, we would love to hear your thoughts about how the school is travelling. 
Have your say by completing the questions found at this site: 
http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/almaparent 
Please take the time (and we have plenty of it at the moment) to complete the survey link below. 
We would love your feedback. 

 

 

http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/almaparent


SASS Recognition Week 
This week is School Administrative and Support Staff Recognition Week. 
Our SAS staff play an enormously important role in the school. We appreciate their work every day 
and week but it is great to take the time this week to say a big Thank You. 
From the Front Office, Library, classrooms, technology and school grounds – we genuinely could 
not do it without the following SAS staff. 
Tiff Holden, Heidi Adams, Kemeree Bottrell, Gail-Maree Braidie, Coralie Fraser, Jan Fraser, Lillian 
Grose, Narelle Harvey, Katriona Hines, Marnie Howe, Michael Johnstone, Angela Langdon, Evie 
Manners, Tamyka Smith, Zachary Smith, Tania Thomas, Renee Zammit & Barry 
Delbridge               
Thank you for your great humour, your compassion for our students and your care for all 
things. 
I hope that all our families have a restful holiday break, even though it may look a little different. 
Please stay safe and look after yourself. We can’t wait to have the kids back as soon as we are 
allowed because the staff are missing them like crazy. 
 
Trish Webb 
Principal  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CANTEEN & BREAKFAST CLUB ARE CLOSED 
Unfortunately, due to COVID Lockdown the canteen and Breakfast Club will not be running. 

 

 
 

This week we 
had dinosaurs, 
flat teachers, 

picnics, writing 
and angles. 


